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15/07/2020

Ms Olivia Hirst

Senior Planning Compliance Officer
Department of Education

Suite 9, 259 George Street

Sydney NSW 2000

Dear Ms Hirst
Inner Sydney High School (PMA-8422549)

| refer to your request in relation to a proposed modification to the Inner Sydney High School
(SSD-7610).

The Department has reviewed the proposed approach to preparing a Modification Report. The
Department requests the following matters be included in the Modification Report:
¢ An assessment of potential traffic, parking and pedestrian impacts associated with the
relocation of drop-off/pick-up spaces to the western side of Chalmers Street.
e Details of how the provision of drop-off/pick-up two spaces is sufficient to cater for demand
at the site.

Your next step will be to lodge your Modification Report through your dashboard on our major
projects website (http://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects).

If your proposal is likely to have a significant impact on matters of National Environmental
Significance, it will require an approval under the Commonwealth Environment Protection and
Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 (EPBC Act). This approval would be in addition to any
approvals required under NSW legislation and it is your responsibility to contact the Commonwealth
Department of the Environment to determine if an approval under the EPBC Act is required
(http://www.environment.gov.au or 6274 1111).

If you have any questions, please contact Dimitri Gotsis, who can be contacted on 8217 2053 or
Dimitri.Gotsis @planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

ML

Jason Maslen
Team Leader, School Infrastructure Assessments
Social & Infrastructure Assessments
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